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ASSEMBLY DATES 

1/11,15/11,29/11 

Please retain this front sheet to keep informed about school activities 

 Term 4 Week 2 

LEONAY 
PUBLIC SCHOOL 

PLEASE KEEP UP TO DATE WITH SCHOOL ACTIVITIES, ALERTS, AND ABSENCES - DOWNLOAD THE FREE SKOOLBAG APP 

October/November 2019 

28/10 - 2/12 Dance2bfit 

1/11 - 22/11 Kindergarten Orientation 

5/11 Musica Viva 

26/11 & 27/11 Celebration Sing Out Choir 
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School Achievements 
Congratulations to our Stage 2 and 3 Dancesport students who performed on Tuesday.  They did a great job.  
Thank you to Mrs Devine and Mrs Renny who have worked hard with these students all year.  Our school choir 
will perform on Sunday 27 October at Sydney Town Hall. Thank you to Mrs Munday for all her work in organising 
this opportunity for our students. Well done to Xander C for his selection in the Sydney West Cricket team who 
competed in Wollongong and Jaspa M, Cooper C and Olivia Z who competed at Sydney West Athletics last week. 
 
Contact Information 
Please ensure that you notify the office in writing of any changes to address, phone numbers (especially mobile 
phone) and emergency contacts. It is vital that the information we have is up-to-date at all times in the case we 
need to make contact with you. 
 
Enrolments for 2020 
Please return the information slip at the end of the newsletter to the office as soon as possible if: 
 
• your family is definitely moving and your children won’t return to Leonay PS in 2020. 
• your family will be on holidays and may return late in Term 1 2020. 
 
Thank you for your assistance in this important matter. 
 
Staff Development Session  
On Thursday 31 October the staff of Leonay PS will complete the second three hour training and development 
session in lieu of the planned Staff Development Day for Friday 20 December. The session will run from 3.15pm - 
6.15pm. The focus of the session will be to evaluate the current School Plan and complete an analysis of Year 3 
and 5 NAPLAN results for 2019. Parents and carers are welcome to join this session in the library. Please advise 
the office prior to the day if you are attending. 
 
School Sport - Golf 
During Term 3, 25 students and Mrs Longhurst completed golf as part of their Friday sport lessons. The students 
thoroughly enjoyed these sessions. A special thank you to the Leonay Golf Club who heavily subsidised the cost 
of the sessions and to Ben for providing his time to teach the students. Thank you also to the many parent     
helpers who assisted on the Friday afternoons. Members of Leonay Golf Club also gave up their time to help our 
students.  Thank you to everyone for your help and we will definitely look at doing this great activity again in 
2020. 
 
Road Safety on Fairway’s Avenue 
The ‘Kiss and Ride’ zone is simply an area on Fairway’s Avenue to drop off and pick up students.   You should 
stop in the area, stay in your car, leave your engine running, and ensure that your child safely exits or enters on 
the kerb side of the car, then move off.  Under no circumstances should you get out of your car and leave it 
parked in this zone.  Following these basic road rules helps make this zone a safer place for all.  Please be aware 
that Council Rangers regularly patrol the area. 
 
2019 Presentation Assembly - Wednesday 11 December  
Our 2019 Presentation Assembly will be held at Nepean Creative and Performing Arts High School on 
Wednesday 11 December commencing at approximately 9.30 - 9.45am. Due to an increase in student numbers 
we have had to source a new venue. Buses will be provided to transport students to and from the venue. More 
information will follow. During the year our fortnightly assemblies provide an opportunity to acknowledge the 
achievements of all students. At this assembly, only a select number of prestigious class awards are presented to 
recognise those  students who have performed at the highest of standards throughout the year.  Please note this 
date in your diary.  We look forward to your attendance.  
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Miss Payne 

R/Principal 

University Competitions 
Congratulations to all the students who participated in the International Competitions and Assessment for Schools. 
The following students have received excellent results in Mathematics. 
Year 3 - Leon T (Credit), Harrison M (Credit), Rubie M (Participation) 
Year 5 - Matthew M (Credit), Abbey H (Credit) 
Year 6 - Sebastian J (Participation), Thomas G (Participation), Riley P (Participation), Atilla H (Participation) 
 
The following students have received excellent results in English.  
Year 3 - Rubie M (Credit), Leon T (Merit) 
Year 4 - Adam H (Credit), Harvey T (Credit), Tim H (Participation), Sophie L (Participation), Luke G (Participation) 
Year 5 - Matthew M (Credit), Charli C (Participation), Jack J (Participation) 
Year 6 - Atilla H (Merit), Riley P (Participation), Maiara C (Participation) 
 
The following students have received excellent results in Digital Technologies. 
Year 3 - Leon T (Distinction), Harrison M (Participation) 
Year 4 - Adam H (Distinction), Harvey T (Participation), Tim H (Participation), Luke G (Participation) 
Year 5 - Matthew M (Participation) 
Year 6 - Atilla H (Credit), Sebastian J (Credit) 
 
All participants will receive their certificates at the K - 6 Friday assembly next week. 
 
2020 Kindergarten Orientation Program 
Friday 1 November at 11.30am will be the first of four orientation sessions and it will involve a parent  information 
session.  After that the next three Fridays, the students will be visiting our school for an hour (9.30am - 10.30am) 
to do some exciting activities and familiarise themselves with our school environment. At this stage we have 
approximately 30 Kindergarten students starting with us next year.  
 
Next Assembly 
Next assembly - Friday 1 November.  1/2A are performing.  Parents/caregivers are welcome.  Dancesport  students 
will perform after the assembly under the COLA. 
 
P & C Meeting 
Final meeting for 2019 - Tuesday 19 November, commencing at 7pm in the library.  

P&C Thank You 

Our Spooky Disco was a great success yesterday evening. A huge thanks, in no particular order to our 

parent /carer  helpers Bud B, Jess W, Tracey P, Angela P, Mark P, Debbie G, Siew L, Kerrie S, Belinda 

M, Vanessa C, Michelle C, Olivia Z . A further thanks must go  to  the teaching staff Mrs Wallace, Mrs 

Devine, Mrs Renny, Mrs Davies, Mrs Longhurst, Mr Tsitos  and Miss Payne for their attendance and  

supervision. Without all these people we would not be able to hold these very enjoyable events. 

CANTEEN CHANGES– NEW MENU 

 For your convenience we have attached another copy of the new menu.  

Please note there are no longer any lunch packs, new items have 

been added and there are price changes.   

Please ensure that you update your lunch bag order accordingly. 
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              Leonay Public School 
“To do your best” 

 
Buring Ave, Leonay 2750                                              Ph: 4735 5999, 4735 5851, Fax: 4735 6373 
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Leonay Public School 
 

Movement of Families in 2020 
 
Family Name: ___________________________________________ 

Child/ Children’s Names: _________________________________________ 

 

Please indicate with a √: 

□ My child/ children will not need a class place at LPS in 2020.  My child 

/children will be attending ________________ school in 2020. 

 

□ My child/ children will return late to LPS in 2020 due to travel/ holidays. 

Date of return: _____________________ 

 

Signed: ____________________________________ (Parent/Carer) 

Date: ____________________ 

 

(Please return the note to the school office as soon as possible) 

 


